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QCCC April Business Meeting 
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                                            2:30 - 4 p.m.  Social 

                                            4 - 5 p.m.      Meeting 

Bring a chair and any “adult beverages” you would like.  

Snacks and waters & soft drinks will be provided.  
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The Queen City Corvette Gazette is the official newsletter of the Queen City Corvette Club (QCCC), established in 1968, and 

is electronically published and distributed monthly by volunteers and members of QCCC.. Additional information regarding 

QCCC is available at our website:  www.queencitycorvette.com .   QCCC is a non-profit club (501(c)(7)) whose members all 

share a common appreciation and love of America’s Sports Car – the Corvette. Dues and donations are not tax deductible.  In 

addition to various social activities for members, QCCC raises money for and participates with various local charities. We strive 

to promote exciting, safe and fun ways to enjoy our Corvettes. We hold business meetings on the second Saturday of each 

month. Our monthly business meeting usually incorporates social time.  After an initiation fee of $10.00 per person, club dues 

are $100 per year to be paid semiannually or annually. These dues go to cover the cost of programs, events, running the club, 

and subsidizing the cost of our meetings. Club officers and supporting staff serve as volunteers. To become a member of the 

QUEEN CITY CORVETTE CLUB, you must be at least 21 years of age, own a Corvette and attend at least three (3) monthly 

business meetings within a six-month period.  Come check us out – we love to meet fellow Corvette Enthusiasts!  For additional 

membership information, visit https://queencitycorvette.com/?page_id=330 or contact our Membership Director 

at membership@queencitycorvette.com .  We would love to have you join us for a monthly business meeting.   If you can’t join 

us, please WAVE!   
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PO Box 1621  400 Gilead Rd. Huntersville, NC   
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https://queencitycorvette.com/?page_id=508
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PRESIDENT’S PAGE 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Well, we did it!  An Awards Banquet was held where we actually gave out awards—the first since 2019!  
The Mardi Gas theme was a big hit, and the band, “Too Much Sylvia” was rockin’! 
 
Congratulations to: 
 
• Tommy & Brenda Loftin, and Roger & Dee Dee Winge for receiving the President’s Awards 
• Paul Mitchell, five-time President, for receiving the Member of the Year Award 
• Jane Burt, Ron Berst, and Dee Dee Winge for receiving the Gold, Silver, and Bronze VP Awards 
• All those receiving the VP Awards for being the most active members in our club’s 30+ events in 

2021.  I tried to make the VP awards into an Olympic-style event by playing Olympic songs during 
the presentation.   

 
Thanks to Bill Cruthis and Travis Meredith for showing pictures of the original QCCC Clubhouse at the 
March meeting.  Just imagine if we could have our own permanent meeting place/clubhouse now.  Any-
one who knows of a large building with a pothole-free parking lot for 100+ cars, and of course, a bar, for 
free, please contact me.  Oh, yes, it has to be centrally located. 
 
Darn weatherman!  Last Saturday morning, a few of us watched the forecast go from 70% chance of rain 
the night before, to 0% chance of rain that morning, so off we went to Cars & Coffee at the Speedway.  
About 45 minutes later, the skies opened up and we scrambled for our umbrellas.  This is the reason why 
we don’t have our monthly meetings outdoors—can’t trust that weatherman! 
 
On Saturday , March 26, over 20 QCCC cars took a day trip to McLeod Farms in McBee, SC to meet up 
and rekindle our relationship with the Myrtle Beach Corvette Club.  Established in 1916, this working 
farm has a restaurant, bakery, country store, and antique car, truck, and tractor museum.  Of course, we 
had lunch and ice cream. 
 
Finally to cap off the month, we had an Up Yonder dinner in Mooresville. 
 
Our club has something for everyone from banquets to club/social meetings, Cars & Coffee to day trips, 
Up Yonder dinners to overnight trips—we do it all!  There’s no excuse for not attending, volunteering, or 
leading an event.  Your Board works hard to create these events, please be part of it. 
 
 
Dick Gwilt, President QCCC 
 
rgwilt@me.com 
 
704-651-8613 

mailto:rgwilt@me.com
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President’s Awards 

Dee Dee & Roger Winge, 2021 President Paul Mitchell, Brenda & Tommy Loftin  

Member of the Year 

Paul Mitchell, presented by Carolyn Zimmer, 2021 Secretary  
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Top 20 VP Awards Winners  

Top 3 VP Awards Winners 

Ron Berst – Silver 

Dee Dee Winge – Bronze  

Jane Burt - Gold  
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Past Presidents – Keith Cross, Boyd Kurt, Bill Cruthis, Paul Mitchell 

2022 President, Dick Gwilt 

2021 President Paul Mitchell, 2022 President Dick Gwilt 
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“Singing in the Rain” at Cars and Coffee March 19  
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     VP Stuff, Ron Berst  

I think we are back on track; we had a club meeting in March! Moving on and thinking about all the prospective 

members that have attended meetings and new members that have joined QCCC in the last year or so, there are 

quite a few “terms” and phrases we throw around that might not mean anything to those that are new to the club, 

so… this might help define and clarify. 

Museum or NCM—The  National Corvette Museum, is a nonprofit Corvette only museum located in Bowling 

Green KY  (1/2 mile from the assembly plant) supported mainly by NCM members.  

The “Bash” – A yearly event the last week of April at the NCM, new models and options are usually unveiled. 

Seminars by Chevrolet engineers and marketing people, tech talks and assembly plant managers provide great info.  

“Blasts” – Emailed communications from QCCC detailing all upcoming club activities and events.  

Up Yonder—A monthly dinner the last Monday of the month in the northern part of the QCCC area at a restaurant 

chosen by the host member. 

Day Trip – A road trip to any destination chosen by the host member, usually a few hours or less away with a res-

taurant dinner or picnic lunch. 

Overnighter – A longer road trip than the day trip, with a one or two night hotel  overstay,  we have three on the 

calendar for this year. 

Caravan – A group of cars following each other to a destination chosen by the event leader. 

Cars & Coffee – Usually a morning event where we meet, park together if possible and socialize and talk all 

things Corvette. There is one somewhere every Saturday, check the QCCC website calendar schedule. 

IMSA – The International Motorsports Sports Association. This is one of the sanctioning bodies that Corvette Rac-

ing participates in. The series Corvette races in is called the Weather Tech Sports Car Championship. The season 

starts in Daytona as the Rolex 24 and concludes at Road Atlanta with the Motul Petit LeMans. 

WEC – The World Endurance Championship. The other sanctioning body that Corvette Racing participates in. 

The first race was at Sebring Raceway in Florida, the remaining five are in Europe.  

Care & Compassion – A blast sent By Paul Schmitt for members who contact him about illness, surgeries and 

other health concerns. 

Rick Hendrick City Chevrolet - Our much valued sponsor located in Charlotte. The first place to go for any 

Chevrolet car, SUV, truck or Corvette! 

Finally, QCCC- The best Corvette Club anywhere!!!! 

That’s not everything but hopefully will help some. 

Ron Berst  
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            Social      Scene                   
 

 
SOCIAL DIRECTOR ~Donna Berst ~ 

 

Upcoming Meetings & Events 
 

Saturday April 16, 2022, QCCC Business Meeting  

2:30 pm Social – 4:00 pm Meeting  

at Brenda & Tommy Loftin’s Home  

244 Hicks Rd. Troutman, NC  28166  

Bring a chair and any “adult beverages” you would like.   

Snacks and waters & soft drinks will be provided. 

 

Saturday April 23rd Charity Workday at Wings of Eagles Ranch. Contact Brenda Loftin for more info. 

bloftin@roadrunner.com  

 

Up Yonder Dinners are the Fourth Monday of the month. Look for Blasts announcing the April 25th 

get together! 

Wednesday April 27-30, 2022, BASH at the National Corvette Museum Contact Dick Gwilt for infor-
mation. rgwilt@me.com 
 
Saturday May 7, 2022, Mark Fisher Memorial Car Show Salisbury, NC. Look for a Blast from Paul 
Mitchell. paulmitchellncsu@hotmail.com  
 
Saturday May 14, 2022, QCCC Business Meeting Steele Creek Presbyterian Church 15000 York Road 
Charlotte 28278.  Bring your chairs and weather permitting we will meet outside and show off our 
“HORSE-POWER”! Bring a snack to share and wear your favorite Kentucky Derby Hat if you want! See 
you there. 
 
Friday, May 20th through Sunday, May 22nd, 2022, Maggie Valley Overnighter. COORDINATOR / 
CONTACT EMAIL: Tom & Terri Pennoni t_pennoni@hotmail.com Maggie Valley Creekside Lodge has 
blocked out the entire hotel (41 rooms) for us once again this year! Please follow the instructions below 
for reserving a room. 

Maggie Valley Creekside Lodge 2716 Soco Rd., Maggie Valley, NC 28751 
To reserve a room please call 828-926-1301 mention QCCC.  If you get their answering machine when 
you call, leave a message they will call you back.. Some rooms are up 1 flight of stairs All rooms are non-
smoking. All remaining rooms not spoken for from the block will be released by 05/06/2022  Once 
you have made your room reservation, please send an email to t_pennoni@hotmail.com and let us know 
so that we can keep you updated on any changing details.  
 

Donna Berst   ~   2022 QCCC Social Director 
It’s not where you go… but who you travel with that makes the journey special! 

mailto:bloftin@roadrunner.com
mailto:rgwilt@me.com
mailto:paulmitchellncsu@hotmail.com
mailto:t_pennoni@hotmail.com
mailto:t_pennoni@hotmail.com
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Queen City Corvette Club Discount Pricing  
Rick Hendrick City Chevrolet  

Effective February 1, 2020 
Having been with the Hendrick Automotive Group for over 18 years, my career started at City Chevrolet.  As the flagship store, we 

strive to not only represent, but set the benchmark for the culture of the organization.  We often say, “City people make City Chevro-

let,” and that’s why I’m excited to not only come back to where I started (my “home”) but also to rebuild the City pride in our team-

mates, customers, vendors, and partners alike.  

 I’m dedicated to rebuilding the relationship between the Queen City Corvette Club and Rick Hendrick City Chevrolet.  Our team is 
looking forward to further fostering the connection through the mutual support of our organizations.  You have my commitment. 

Chris Boone, General Manager  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

REFERRAL BONUS  

           We’ll thank you with a $100 gift card when you refer a 
non-QCCC member who purchases a vehicle.   

Friends and Family of QCCC Members will   

a 10% service discount. 
 

 

 

 

 

         NEW VEHICLES  

Members pay “Employee Pricing” on all NEW, in-

stock Chevrolet vehicles (C8 Corvette, select 

new models , ad specialty vehicles excluded).  

Rebates and/or incentives will be applied.  Extra 

costs may apply for locates, transportation or 

specialty vehicles.  

 

PRE-OWNED VEHICLES  

Retail in-stock vehicles may be purchased for $500 

over inventory amount.  Extra costs may apply for 

transportation or specialty vehicles.  Vehicle must pass 

NCSI through our service department.  Over 8000 pre-

owned vehicles available through our Hendrick net-

work. Shipping costs may apply.  

         PARTS & SERVICE 

15% discount off posted customer-pay rate for 

GM original equipment parts ad service labor.  

May not be combined with other coupons or spe-

cials. 

COLLISION CENTER 

10% discount off customer-pay rates.  Not appli-

cable on insurance claims or rates. 

QCCC MEMBER PURCHASE CONCIERGE 

Rick Accurso 

Inventory Manager & Corvette Specialist 

704-566-7447 

Rick.Accurso@hendrickauto.com 

QCCC MEMBER SERVICE CONCIERGE 

Saverio Longobardo 

Service Advisor 

704-566-7407 

Saverio.Longobardo@hendrickauto.com 
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 Thank you for supporting our Advertisers! 
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 Thank you for supporting our Advertisers! 
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MEMBERSHIP NUMBERS: 

Total Membership    320 

Total Families    176 

Prospective Members               78 

New Members Year to Date                4 

Avg. Monthly Attendance     96 

NEW MEMBERS: 

Keith & Pamela Overcash                     Gene Gage & Shirley Pearson   

Kannapolis, NC                                                            Huntersville, NC  

CORVETTE:  2020 Torch Red Coupe                        CORVETTE:  2008 Red Coupe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Justin Cross 

QCCC Membership Director  
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APRIL  2022 

Quentin Gross - To begin with I would sincerely like to thank all my QCCC friends for the numerous get-
well cards, emails, phone calls, text messages, in-home visits, and most of all, your prayers. All that en-
couragement has helped to make my recovery process move right along. I no longer need to take any anti-
biotics of any kind per my infectious disease doctor and the picc line in my arm is going to be removed on 
3/24. That is a huge relief and a positive sign. 
 
Working with the home care physical therapy nurse, I am regaining balance skills and getting around quite 
well with the use of my walker. This week I moved up to being able to do limited walking with my cane. 
That is another positive motivator and a good sign that I will be able to get back into normal shape soon. I 
have one more visit scheduled tomorrow with the orthopedic doctor to get his opinion on approximately 
how much longer the physical therapy will be scheduled and if I need anything else going forward. 
 
As one QCCC member wrote me, unless you have ever lost your ability to walk around or lost your sense 
of balance, it might be difficult to relate. But I can only thank from the bottom of my heart, the hard work 
Margo has put into my recovery process. She has been here with me every day and has literally put as 
much, if not more, effort into getting me back on track. Both of us working together has produced positive 
progress. 
 
So again, thank you all for everything. I am looking forward to catching up with everyone soon. 
Q. Gross 
QCCC Past President 2007-2008 

CONTINUED CARE & COMPASSION AND PRAYERS FOR THE FOLLOWING QCCC MEM-
BERS: 

Christine Schmitt - Healing and rehab for knee replacement surgery.  

Norm Lontz - Continued prayer and healing for Cancer on Norms head.  

Sue Kurt - Diagnosis with Cancer. Asking for prayers & continued healing.  

Sue Stickels - COVID healing and prayers. 

NOTE: Care & Compassion will continue for 2022. If you would like to be placed on the list, please 
send me an email on your concerns.  

We all need Care, Compassion & Prayers when we are sick.  

Thank You,  

Paul Schmitt- QCCC Care and Compassion 

paulandchristineschmitt@gmail.com 
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QCCC filled up all 35 of their spots at Charlotte Motor Speedway 2022 Spring AutoFair.  Thank you to 
everyone that signed up, we will have a great time.  Sorry I keep repeating this but let’s get a better QCCC 
turnout at the Cars & Coffee events.  We only have an average of about 5 QCCC members participate out 
of 380 members, that’s not good.  The weather is getting better so check out the dates below.  I will send 
out a blast the week of the Car & Coffee event with information for that week’s event. 
    
The National Corvette Museum BASH registration for the Michelin NCM BASH April 28th-30th is open so 
get signed up and get your hotel registrations.  We should get a look at the new 2023 models in person in-
cluding the mighty Z06!!  Dee Dee and I have been going to this event for many years and if you’re a  
Corvette lover ,this is one of the best events of the year, so get signed up! 
 

Pics from past AutoFairs 

 
 

APRIL AUTOMOTIVE EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

Saturday & Sunday ,April 9 & 10 – Spring AutoFair [QCCC spots sold out, wait list only] 
Saturday April 9th – Waterbean Cars & Coffee Cornelius, NC 
Saturday April 16th – Charlotte Motor Speedway Cars & Coffee Concord, NC 
Saturday April 23 – LKN Cars & Coffee Mooresville, NC 

 
 

Roger Winge - Automotive Events Director   

AUTOMOTIVE  

INSIDER 
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The 11TH Annual QCCC All Corvette Car Show October 1St, 2022 

 

Everything is going according to schedule with our car show.  

We have met with the Cabarrus County Visitors Center and they are going to help us get the word out. They 
will help in contacting all the local businesses in the Bruton Smith Boulevard area for support and donations.  

The Car Show Flyers are complete and are ready for printing.  

This month we will be contacting Corvette Clubs with an invitation for them to attend our show. All registra-
tion will be on line this year which will help with payment and the registration process.  

We will have tours for the Heritage Center on Friday and Saturday. We will pre-sell tickets online for the 
tours.  

It is time for QCCC to start talking up the show and get excited about 700 Corvettes on site at the Queen 
City Corvette Show. It is time for you to register your Corvette by going to the QCCC website and click on 
2022 Corvette Car Show Registration, then click on QCCC Members Only registration, then enter the QCCC 
members password, then fill out the form. If you would like to tour the Heritage Center on Friday September 
30th then you need to go to the “Click here for online registration” and follow the links. Do not put your car 
information, just your name, address, and e-mail. Then go to Heritage Center Tours and click on Friday and 
follow the links. QCCC will not be able to tour on Saturday, as this is the day for you to help with the show. 

Thank You. 

Tommy Loftin, QCCC Car Show Director 

 

 

Queen City Charity Committee 

Wings of Eagles Ranch is getting ready for the 2022 season at the ranch. We expect good things to happen 

and a full involvement with them and QCCC. We will be having our first work day on April 23rd. Watch for 

the Blast and come out and help our charity. 

Brenda Loftin, QCCC Charity Chairperson 
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Hi QCCC Members  ….. Spring is here. . .and so are allergies ☹ 

It’s time to celebrate the birthdays of April QCCC Members.  Please join us in wishing 

everyone who is celebrating a very Happy Birthday!!! 

At our March meeting, we randomly drew a lucky name from those in attendance cele-

brating birthdays in March.  The winner received a $25 gift card from Panera Bread.  

The name drawn was Bonnie Wheeler. 

Congratulations Bonnie! 

We are hoping to see all of you on Saturday, April 16 at our business club meeting at 

the home of Brenda and Tommy Loftin. 

Until then, warmest regards …. 

Kathie Finocchi 

QCCC Secretary 

(704)905-0394 

 

If you would like your birthday added or deleted from our list, please send an email to 

me at katfino@hotmail.com. 

Kathie Finocchi 

QCCC Secretary 

(704)905-0394 

 

Secretary’s Note: 

 

mailto:katfino@hotmail.com
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               April 
4/1    Donna Peterman 
4/1 Lonnie Wallace 
4/1 Bob Novak 

            4/3     Jack Ross 
4/3 Marie Coop 
4/4 Teri Fridley 
4/7 Christine Schmitt 
4/7     Don Zimmer  
4/8 Neal Roselle 
4/9 Jo Graham 
4/9 Steve Miller 
4/10 Darryl Mansel 
4/15 Dale Ledbetter 
4/15 Darrell Kirkley 
4/15 Debby Nowlan 

            4/16 Tracy Alford 
4/16 Carl Maxwell 
4/18 Judy Marsalisi 
4/19 Beverly Terry 
4/19 Kathleen Taddonio 
4/20 Mitch McQueen 
4/21 Cheryl Bitters 
4/22    Susie Black 
4/23 Johnny Downs (A) 
4/23 John Nelson 
4/24 Pam Tucker 
4/25 Brian McIntyre 
4/27     Wade Stickels 
4/29 Frank Carpenter 

                                                4/30 Bob Chichester  

   Happy Birthday 
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NCM CORNER 

Hello QCCC! As many know, this month is the NCM Bash, so here is a link the latest itinerary of events: 
NCM Bash Events. 
 
The National Corvette Museum has announced the appointment of its board officers for the 2022-2024 
term.  
 

Board Chairman – Kai Spande 
Immediate Past Chairman – Glenn Johnson 
Chair-Elect – Kaye Wagner 
Board Secretary – Michael LaRocca 
Board Treasurer – Neil Watanabe 

 
Also, I wanted to pay tribute to the previous QCCC NCM Ambassador, Paul T. Mariano. He held this po-
sition with high regard and honor. Everything was on his terms. As many know about him, the 427 engine 
was also his favorite, hence why both his 1967 and 2011 had 427 engines. This April 27th marks the 1 
year since his passing. And yes, the date was 4/27. One of his favorite sayings was “Man plans and then 
God laughs”. Well in my Dad’s case “God plans, and Paul laughs!!”.  
 
Another Corvette Raffle to win a 2022 Elkhart Lake Blue Corvette Coupe 4/21/2022! Tickets are 

$100, and the raffle is limited to 2000 tickets. The drawing will be on Thursday, April 21th, 2022 at 3pm 

CT. 

A Corvette Raffle to win a 2023 Your Own Corvette or $80,000 4/29/2022! Tickets are $250, and 

the raffle is limited to 1500 tickets. The drawing will be on Wednesday, April 29th, 2022 at 2pm CT dur-

ing the Michelin NCM Bash. 

And lastly a Corvette Raffle to win a 2022 Arctic White Corvette Convertible 4/30/2022! Tickets 

are $20, and the raffle is unlimited tickets. The drawing will be on Thursday, April 30th, 2022 at 2pm CT 

during the Michelin NCM Bash. 

Save the Wave! 

Mike Mariano 

NCM Ambassador 

 

https://www.corvettemuseum.org/event/2021-virtual-michelin-ncm-bash/?instance_id=345
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Bill Cruthis and I would like to thank everyone who voiced their approval of the “video history lesson” at 
the March meeting. We hope to continue to show photos and videos of QCCC's rich history at future 
meetings. We will continue telling the story of the “Sand-kana” with video later, but I feel that we have 
some loose ends to tie up that might explain the make up of the club in the 70's. 
 
Some of the photos of the clubhouse showed a lot of dancing. I saw some quizzical looks, why so much 
dancing in a car club? If you grew up in the Carolinas in the 50's and 60's, dancing was an important part 
of the social life for kids in junior and senior high school and it carried over into young adulthood. If you 
wanted to get the girl's attention, you either had to be an athlete, have a cool car or be a good dancer. Now 
how does this apply to QCCC in the mid-seventies at the clubhouse? Here's that story. . . 
 
QCCC had as a member during that time that was one of the best, award winning shaggers of all time:  
Shad Alberty. Shad and his wife, Brenda had a yellow “72 Corvette convertible and were very active in all 
of the club activities. He wasn't as good a driver as he was a dancer as Brenda often had better times in 
autocross events, but Shad certainly knew how to have a good time.  When we acquired the clubhouse, he 
immediately found an old Rock-Ola juke box, loaded it with great beach 45's and declared the front living 
room was to remain free of  furniture just for dancing.  The irony was that Shad didn't dance very much at 
the club. He would stand there, enjoy the music and smile while we did our best moves to impress him. It 
was kinda like asking Tiger Woods to join your threesome at Monroe Country Club. While I spent a lot 
more time in the bar than on the dance floor, it was great hearing all of the classics; “Sixty Minute Man, 
Green Eyes”, lots of Drifters, Tams, early R&B, and Motown. If I recall correctly, the photos of club 
members dancing outside and even on Independence Boulevard happened one summer night when the 
party got really late. It was really hot inside and someone turned the volume way up. There were no  
arrests. When Shad  passed away at an early age, his ashes circled Ducks Beach Club in Ocean Drive in a 
scale model train car that traveled around on tracks near the ceiling. And the dancing wasn't quite the 
same. 
 
Since the success of the clubhouse depended on additional revenue beyond club dues, the building of the 
bar and purchasing a beer tapper was top priority. A used refrigerated single keg tapper was located and 
the price established. The expense of the tapper and the initial keg of Schlitz was more than the club had 
on hand, so additional donations were necessary. Realizing the seriousness of the situation and that the 
success of this venture depended on the beer, everyone dug deep; taking bag lunches to work, no fish  
Friday's at South 21, and Kotex money all  went to acquiring the necessary funds. David Morse volun-
teered to build the bar, but there wasn't any money left for the materials. We had no idea he had any wood 
working skills but when he said he would pay for the materials himself, he got the job. To everyone's  
surprise, the bar turned out great. Another donation to complete the bar room was the “Roman orgy” red 
wall paper added to the walls. I never knew where that came from. One open bar night on Wednesday it 
was there and no one seemed to object. With the bar complete and a juke box blaring beach music, life 
was good in QCCC. This was all done without any consideration for the risk involved in selling beer 
without a license or insurance. The club wasn't incorporated at that time and the officers who signed their 
names to the lease took an unbelievable chance. A great example of being young and dumb. 
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Another thing to consider is how radically different the Charlotte area was 50 years ago. Club members 
were mostly young local guys who placed owning a Corvette as a high priority and sometime sacrificed in 
order to do so. In 1970 the population of Charlotte was about 241,000 and was ranked 60th in the country. I 
grew up less than two miles from the “square”, which isn't really a square but an intersection, Trade and 
Tryon streets. And back then it wasn't “No-Da”, it was North Charlotte. North Charlotte was basically a 
little mill town just like the hundreds of other mill towns in the Carolinas, only it was within the city limits 
of Charlotte. The guys that started this club all went to Garinger High School and  grew up in this area. It 
wasn't until 1978 that things really started to change. 
 
Several things happened that year that changed Charlotte. The big thing was liquor by the drink was finally 
voted in. That did away with the old brown bagging laws and opened up the local hospitality industry. The 
other thing was IBM  and several big insurance companies moved in hundreds of Yankees from New York 
and  New Jersey to man their new operations centers in Charlotte. Before 1978 there were only 8 Yankees 
in Charlotte and we kept our eye on them. Also, North Carolina National Bank and Wachovia started what 
became a banking piss contest with many mergers and acquisitions. Things changed around here rapidly. 
Now the Queen City has a population of 885,000 and is the 15th largest city in the country. And we can't 
overlook Duke Power building that dam that turned our beloved Catawba River into Lake Norman. 
 
So you see, it was only natural that as the city grew and changed that QCCC would do likewise. And as the 
average age of Corvette owners also grew, the club matured. Really matured!  But, the latest trend seems to 
be younger and younger Corvette owners are joining and from one old guy, that is the thing that excites me 
the most. I look forward to meeting and making friends with our new younger members and appreciate that 
they allow us the opportunity to tell our war stories about the old days. And that there will be someone 
around when we are gone to continue “Cruising the Carolinas”. 
 
Travis Meredith, historian  
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As promised this month shows photos and statistics from the Blue Bars Magazine of National Council of 

Corvette Clubs for the Sept./Oct. 1978 edition. (pages 11-20) This was when QCCC was put to task to run 

the National Convention. I will highlight some of the stories associated with the photos. 

Page 11. Blaney Dragstrip, note Linda Pace ran a 13.58 good for 6th place in the Ladies A (big block) class. 

Some nice looking cars, with tops or windows down. Most Southern drag strips were really dusty, dirty, 

sandy places. The pits rarely had anything but dirt surfaces. Wonder which of us would take our cars there 

today? 

Page 12.  Drag strip times. I don’t think that is Trav’s artwork, but it is a ‘64 coupe. Again at the drags and 

dirt and yet there is a spectator in white Levis. White Levis, does that take you back? How would you keep 

them clean there.  Plus the ‘63 coupe at the concourse either Black or Daytona Blue. 

Page 13.  August at CMS is always hot. Note the name bands. . . JTS Boogie and Cornelius Brothers with 

Sister Rose. Note high speed event used entire CMS oval speeds at 160 mph. 

Page 14.  I don’t know how they kept those cars from overheating waiting their turn at CMS. August heat 

in Charlotte and we were so young we didn’t even seek shade. Note left side of picture has cases of Stroh’s 

beer for the stacking contest. Larry Gunter in class C 300 hp placed 8th in autocross. 

Page 15. Jerry Rhinehardt QCCC placed 7th in autocross D class, base engine. Charlene Gunter placed 1st 

by default in ladies class C. The photo is of Harry Jackson QCCC our NCCC Governor for many years. 

Page 16.  photos at CMS. It took a lot of tape for those paper numbers. Bottom right looks like into the wall 

but I don’t remember that. Note the dead chicken on a leash. I remember it but not the facts. 

Page 17. The Rhinehardt’s finished 75th in the road rally. A pretty drive up in the mountains! 

Page 18. High speed event times. Harry Jackson QCCC placed 8th in race prepared class, a tough class.  

Page 19. Photos at CMS. Artwork shows the influence of John Greenwood’s wide body cars he was run-

ning in SCCA .  

Page 20. More photos at speed at CMS.  

Please reflect on what QCCC did to pull this event off. It was a week of non-stop action and Corvettes 

came from all over the Eastern half of the U.S. to enjoy and they let it all hang out. A lot of nice cars and a 

lot of customs that would have been worth lots of cash if left alone. 

You can be proud of the effort and results of this event by 30 couples of QCCC. 

Next month. . . the convention wrap up. 

Submitted:  Bill Cruthis 
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  WANTED/NEEDED anyone who takes pictures or videos with their phone or camera!!! 
  
            If you go to an event and take pictures/videos – please upload them to the QCCC 
photo library. That way they can be shared by all members! 
  
            We could also use members to volunteer to take pictures during the events. If you are 
interested and want to do that, please contact me via email : cb8613vette.gmail.com. 
  
Here are the instructions on how to upload your pictures/videos: 
 
Do you have club Photographs or Videos you would like to share? 
  
 To upload to the “QCCC Photo Gallery”, copy the web link below into your web brows-
er and follow the screen prompts. 
https://qcccphoto.smugmug.com/upload/rZ6vZk/QCCCMemberGallery 
  

 Please send an email to photo@queencitycorvette.com or cb8613vette@gmail.com 
with a notation of the Date and Event for which the Pictures/Videos were taken. 

 The mail message will notify the Club’s “QCCC Photo Gallery” administrator that new 
Pictures/Videos were recently posted so they can be added to the public viewing web site. 
 
 

Thanks! 
Carl Bartlett 
Cell : 704-281-8673 
email : CB8613Vette@gmail.com 

To All QCCC Members:  

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fcb8613vette.gmail.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ceced2ad84ba64d5ac06e08d95a8c1013%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637640379874041339%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2l
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fqcccphoto.smugmug.com%2Fupload%2FrZ6vZk%2FQCCCMemberGallery&data=04%7C01%7C%7Ceced2ad84ba64d5ac06e08d95a8c1013%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637640379874051294%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
mailto:photo@queencitycorvette.com
mailto:cb8613vette@gmail.com
mailto:CB8613Vette@gmail.com
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Join Queen City Corvette Club on Facebook 

Queen City Corvette Club has two Facebook Pages 

 

QCCC Members is a ‘closed’ group for paid QCCC Members 

www.facebook.com/groups/409674005715403/ 

• Members have to ask to join 

• Once approved, any member can freely post your photos, car events, 

videos, and share/post Corvette related news. 

 

Queen City Corvette Club is an ‘open’ page for anyone on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/QueenCityCorvette/ 

• Anyone on Facebook can “like” and “follow” our events 

• Only our Facebook Administrators can post on this page [just ask and 

we will post for you]. 

Catch the latest QCCC news by joining us on Facebook! 

Sponsored by: 
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